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Water Quality Standards

Testilnony of Jay Kulowie% PE. BCEE

My name is Jay Kulowiec. I am a registered Professional Engineer in Connecticut. I
have practiced environn~ental engineering for 40 years. I have provided enviromnental
engineering in the practice areas of water quality and NPDES permitting for numerous
industries in Colmecticut, including:

Power Plants (20)
Organic Chemical and Pharmaceutical (5)
Pulp and Paper (3) ¯
Miscellaneous Manufacturing (> 12)

The Department provided initial notice of this Public Hearing on its web page on
December 22, 2009. Although various docmnents related to this matter were also posted
and available, two very sigrfificant documents were made available as follows:

Technical Supporting Infom~ation for Proposed Revisions to the Connecticut
Water Quality Standards: Water Temperature (January 28, 2010)
Teclmical Support Document: Proposed Revisions to Connecticut Water Quality
Criteria (still not available)

Comments ou Technical Snpporting Informatiou for Proposed Revisions to the
Connecticut Water Quality Standards: Water Temperature (January 28, 2010)

This document explains what changes are proposed for Marine, Estuafine Temperature
Criteria, (pages 7, 8 and 9). It is stated that "The cun’ent temperature criterion for
incremental increases is proposed to be retained. During the months of July, Angust, and
September, the temperature increase to marine waters is 1.5°F. At all other times, the
allowance iucrease in marine ~vater is 4°F.’’

However, in tbe proposed Water Quality Standards, the allowable temperature increase
proposed for both SA and SB water is 2°F (pages 27 and 29). The Department has not
provided an explanation for this discrepancy, or supporting teclmical infomaation
jnstifying this rednction.



Comments on Technical Snpport Docnment (TSD): Proposed Revisions to
Conuecticut Water Quality Criteria (still not available)

The TSD, not yet available, pres~nnably provides the infomaation that the Department
used to amend Appendix D, Table 1 of the Water Quality Standards. Without the TSD
and adequate time to conduct a thorough and objective review of it, it is not possible to
provide detailed comments at this time. However, I am providing a comparison table of
the cun’ent Appendix D, Table 1 with that which the Department is proposing. The
comparison has also been extended to the USEPA Reconnnended National Water Quality
Criteria (2009). ha summary, tbe Department is proposing to add and/or revise
approximately 553 numerical criteria. The comparison table also provided comments on
a nnlnber of the procedural items proposed. It is my uuderstanding that the amendments
to Appendix D, Table 1 were not publically available uutil December 22, 2009. ha that
regard, I support CBIA’s request to anaend the schedule of this proceeding and adoption
of amended standards until the Department provides all relevant information, and
adequate tilne is allowed for a thorough and objective review and submittal of comments
and suggestions.
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